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OUR NEIGHBOR'S FLOWERS  by Nancy Bitikofer 

THE RESIDENT DIRECTORY COMMITTEE 
The Front Porch News will serve as the notification 

method for changes to the Resident Directory when 

needed. You recently received the newest version of 

this document.  
 

Please mark your directory with the following changes: 

Corrected phone number for Erv and Nancy Bitikofer is 

887-8024; remove Audra and Wanda Frey from the list 

as they have moved; change Margie Horsley's name 

from Margie to Annie; remove Ron Moffitt in Garden 

Home 4B as he has moved from the area; and remove 

Bill Shumaker's name as he recently passed away.    

Eleanor continues to live here.  

 

Thank you 

The Resident Directory Committee 

UNDER CONSTRUCTION 
October 29

th
 to November 2

nd
: Concrete replacement at the entrance of the Community Center (outside of 

Foundation Hall). For your safety, please use another entrance during that time. 

AlsoÞ Work continues on the east dumpster at the affordable living apartments to resolve a standing water 

issue.  

HEART OF HOSPICE AWARDED TO CHERYL VARIAN 
Cheryl Varian, Director of Special Events for Universal 

Home Health & Hospice, was recently awarded with 

the 2018 Heart of Hospice-Rose & Sam Stein Award 

through LeadingAge Ohio. 

The presentation was made 

at the recent LeadingAge 

Ohio conference in Colum-

bus. 
 

Since 2011, Cheryl has led 

the organizationés annual 

Camp Braveheart. Two years 

later, she implemented a 

Teen Retreat, an enhanced 

camping experience to meet 

their specific needs that 

werenét addressed in the 

regular camp. 

 

Both programs offer a safe 

place for children and teens 

to cope with the grief and 

feelings of loss with others 

who have the same feelings. Children are surrounded 

by trained staff and volunteers to do the usual camp 

activities as well as other grief-specific programs. 
 

Cheryl weaves her passion for children and teens with 

her knowledge and organization skills to build a tapes-

try of love, fun, and hope for these young people. Her 

camps incorporate typical camp activities with specific 

grief programs that promote open dialogue and heal-

ing among the campers. 
 

The difference between these 

children and teens from the be-

ginning of the camp to the end 

is incredible. Many parents 

have shared stories of the dif-

ference it made not just for 

child but their entire family.  

The camps have touched over 

400 children and teens. They 

arrive somewhat apprehensive 

but within hours are animated 

and have made friends with 

others who understand the 

feelings that come from losing 

a close family member or 

friend.  
 

Congratulations to Cheryl for 

sharing her time and talents to those who need the 

extra tender, loving care necessary in their time of 

grief. 

Are you walking with the Walking Club on Thursday at 3:00PM? Ités not too late to join us and enjoy this beau-

tiful fall weather!  We meet at the Rec Center.   

WALKING CLUB 

Beggarés Night is Thursday, October 25
th

 from 6:00PM -7:30PM (or until we run out of candy!) 

We are now accepting wrapped candy donations for Beggarés Night. Donations can be delivered to the  

Receptionist Desk or the Activity Room. Thank You for your generosity!  

ATTENTION MILITARY VETERANS  
On Friday, November 9

th
, Green Hills will be honoring our campus veterans at 10:00AM in Foundation Hall. If 

you are a Veteran, and would like to have your name included in the Veterans Day program, please call Jessica 

at 937-650-7131. Please give her your full name and military branch of service. Deadline: November 2
nd

.  

BEGGARéS NIGHT 

GOT DRUGS? 
Mary Rutan Hospital hosts Medication Take Back Day from 11AM to 1PM on Saturday, October 27. Take your 

unwanted, unused, or expired medication to the canopy at the hospital. No questions asked. Simply drive 

through and drop off. Sharps will also be accepted - no liquids.  

The Techy Teens will be here October 9.  Bring your technology questions and get answers! 

TECHY TEENS 
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EVERY TUESDAY ä GREEN HILLS IS HIRING 
Green Hills Community is hiring those who are willing to give, respect, engage,  
encourage, and nurture those in their care. Open interviews are conducted every 
Tuesday from 2-5PM. For a full list of full-time and part-time positions available,  
go to www.greenhillscareers.org.  
 

BOOK CLUB 
Book Club meets at 1:30PM the third Friday of the month. Everyone is welcome!  
Upcoming book:  
Friday, October 19, in the Chapel- æVarinaç by Charles Frazier 

Upcoming Events  

ɝʄʁʀʆ ɧʁʄɵɺ ɥɷʉʅ 
One thing that fascinates me 

after Christmas or a birthday 

party, is that children often 

have more fun playing with the 

boxes than they do the toys 

that came in the box. To me, 

the boxes represent the world 

of imagination.   

 

Just a few weeks ago, the UPS 

truck came to our door bearing gifts. After they 

were opened, I started to break down the boxes 

and my wife said, æNO! Let the grandkids play with 

them.ç So they did.  Isaiah got in a box and right 

away it became a car, a boat, and even an airplane.  

He had to have his water bottle with him. After all, 

you get thirsty driving. Then suddenly, he got out 

of the car and went to the table between the two 

chairs in the living room and grabbed Grandmaés 

musical snow globe and placed it in the box with 

him. We looked at him and asked, æWhat are you 

doing?ç He simply said, æItés my radio.ç  

 

Isaiah loves to go on walks. One day, as we were 

walking in the evening, we came to a spot where 

we could watch deer cross from one side of the 

creek to the other side. We stood and watched the 

deer, then all of a sudden, he said, æGrandpa, I have 

to go get my boom -boom.ç æWhat?ç was my reply.  

He then proceeded to tell me that he spotted a 

bear in the tree above the deer and needed to go 

get his æboom-boomç to protect them. So off he 

went to the house. Excitedly, he ran in and told 

Grandma he needed to get his æboom-boomç be-

cause a bear was after the deer he was watching.  

Grandma tried her best to reassure him that there 

was no bear. (sometimes it is hard to convince an 

almost three-year-old grandson that there was no 

bear in the tree). So, off we went, to show her the 

bear in the tree. We arrived, and the deer were 

gone. Now, we had to find the bear and tell him he 

did a bad thing.   

 

The next time you find yourself saying, æIém bored,ç 

just fire up the old imagination. Who knows where 

the journey will take you. Try it. You just might like 

it! 

ɧɳʅʆʁʄ ɢɷʀ
ɥɷɻɹɺʁɸɸ 
Chaplain 

Think Outside of the Box 

October Birthdays 

October 2
nd 

at 6:30PM  
Dallas Thompson on Guitar 

 

October 8
th

 at 7:00PM  
Mount Tabor Youth Choir 

 

October 10
th

 from 1:30 -5:30PM 
Book Fair 

 

October 18
th

 at 9:00AM  
Indian Lake HS Student Volunteers (RSVP)  

 

October 18
th

 at 1:00PM  
Bingo 

 

October 18
th

 at 6:30PM  
The Band Loco 

 

October 23
rd

 at 2:30PM  
Kitchen Band Performance 

 

October 25
th

 6:00 ä 7:30PM 
Beggarés Night 

  
October 30

th
 at 2:30PM  

Green Hills Choir Performance 
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